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Minutes of the February 26-27, 2025 Meeting 

Workgroup Members Attending 
Devin Beasley  
Alisa Brown 
Patricia Camarillo  
Cathy Creasia  
Thalia Diazcatano  
Brent Duckor (2/26 only) 
Vanessa Escobar  
Ursula Estrada-Reveles  
Tory Harvey   
Colin Haysman  
Alicia Herrera (2/27 only) 
Linda Hoang  
Jason Morgan  
Joshua Nothom   
Benjamin Odell  
Mandy Redfern  
Kathleen Rowley   
Rebecca Sackett  
Tine Sloan  
Shayna Sullivan  
Matt Wallace  
Beverly Young  

Workgroup Members Absent 
None 
 
Wednesday, February 26, 2025 
Co-Chair Mandy Redfern convened the February 26-27, 2025 Workgroup to Review the Design 
and Implementation of Teaching Performance Assessments (RDI-TPA) meeting at 1:02 p.m. Roll 
call was taken.   
 
1A: Approval of the January 2025 RDI-TPA Workgroup Meeting Minutes 
Workgroup member Tine Sloan moved to approve the January 2025 RDI-TPA Workgroup 
meeting minutes. Workgroup member Vanessa Escobar seconded the motion. The motion 
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carried without dissent. Workgroup member Linda Hoang was not present during the roll call 
vote.  
 
2A: Day 1 General Session 
Ursula Estrada-Reveles and Mandy Redfern, RDI-TPA Workgroup Co-Chairs, Shireen Pavri, 
Commissioner, Mary Vixie Sandy, Executive Director, Adam Ebrahim, Senior Director of Policy 
and Continuous Improvement, and Juliet Wahleithner, Special Consultant, welcomed 
workgroup members, shared updates, reviewed norms and provided instructions for the RDI-
TPA Workgroup. 
 
Kurt Osmer, Archbishop Riordan High School, submitted a written comment regarding the 
reinstatement of his credential.  
 
3A: Review Commission Feedback and Interim Actions 
Workgroup members reviewed Commission feedback on the presentation of Initial 
Recommendations and the proposed Interim Actions. 
 
The following individuals submitted written comments on this item: 

1. David Goldbert, California Teachers Association 
2. Kyle De La Cruz 
3. Sarah Steinbach 
4. Steve Tremble 
5. Robert Holt 
6. JoAnne Johnsen 
7. Chandra McPeters, California Teachers Association 

 
4A: Review Current Progress on Interim Actions 
Juliet Wahleithner, Special Consultant, provided an overview of the progress on the Interim 
Actions. 
 
5A: TPA Deep Dive 
Workgroup members reviewed and discussed TPA models in assigned small groups, with a 
focus on each model’s alignment with Education Code section 44320.4 and Performance 
Assessment Design Standard 1. 
 
6A: Closing Remarks 
Shireen Pavri and Danette Brown, Commissioners, and Mary Vixie Sandy, Executive Director, 
provided closing remarks for the RDI-TPA Workgroup to conclude day 1 of the RDI-TPA 
Workgroup meeting.  
 
Recess 
Co-Chair Mandy Redfern recessed day one of the RDI-TPA workgroup meeting at 5:03 pm.   
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Thursday, February 27, 2025 

Reconvene and Roll Call  
Co-Chair Ursula Estrada-Reveles reconvened the RDI-TPA workgroup meeting at 8:33 a.m. and 
Roll call was taken and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  
 
1B: Day 2 General Session  
Danette Brown and Shireen Pavri, Commissioners, Mary Vixie Sandy, Executive Director, Adam 
Ebrahim, Senior Director of Policy and Continuous Improvement and Juliet Wahleithner, Special 
Consultant, welcomed workgroup members, shared updates, and provided instructions for the 
RDI-TPA Workgroup. 
 
Kurt Osmer, Archbishop Riordan High School, submitted a written comment regarding the 
reinstatement of his credential.  
 
2B: Develop Consolidated Recommendations – Focus Area 3 
Workgroup members refined recommendations for Focus Area 3: Strengthening the 
accreditation system to ensure programs embed the assessment.  
 
3B: Recommendation Development – Focus Area 4 
Workgroup members generated recommendation ideas for Focus Area 4: Engaging programs in 
local scoring of the assessment to inform program improvement. 
 
4B: Closing Remarks 
Mary Vixie Sandy, Executive Director, and Adam Ebrahim, Senior Director of Policy and 
Continuous Improvement, and Juliet Wahleithner, Special Consultant, provided closing remarks 
for the RDI-TPA Workgroup to conclude the two-day meeting.   
 
Adjournment 
Co-Chair Mandy Redfern adjourned the RDI-TPA workgroup meeting at 3:00 pm.   


